Dear 

I believe Vincent Giroud has copied to you our discussion this summer concerning an editorial project, which will require imaging Ruskin manuscripts held by the Beinecke.

On behalf of my University, Southeastern Louisiana University, I have secured a formal agreement with the Ruskin Programme at Lancaster University in the UK jointly to produce a hypertext edition, “The Early Ruskin Manuscripts, 1826–1842.” The edition will collect the early writings of John Ruskin, and will be paired with an edition recently completed by Lancaster, Ruskin’s “Modern Painters I.” See the edition on the web at: 

http://www.lancs.ac.uk/users/ruskin/empi/index.html.

The manuscripts held by the Beinecke most directly pertinent to the edition are:

slipcase, “Harry & Lucy, Poems, &c” (containing MSS I, II, III, IIIA, IV)

slipcase, “Juvenilia” (containing MSS IVA, IVB, IVC)

slipcase, “Poems 1829-1832” (MS V)

slipcase “Iteriad &c” (MS VII)

slipcase “Poems &c” 1831-1838 (MS VIII)

slipcase “Poems 1833” (MS IX)

box, “Ruskin, John, 1819-1900 /  Miscellaneous Manuscripts” (containing MSS IA, X)

bound volumes, “Ruskin MS., Early Poems and Letters to His Father” (letters with poems, perhaps 40 sheets in the volumes)


I am requesting both to publish a transcription of these notebooks and manuscripts as well as to provide readers with images. The Lancaster “Modern Painters” edition, as you will see, is based as much on image as on word—an appropriate procedure in anything to do with Ruskin. An essential difference between the “Modern Painters” and “Early Manuscripts” editions, however, is that, in the former edition, the main reading texts consist of images of the original printed books, whereas in the latter the main reading texts will be transcripts, with images of the manuscripts provided only as information about the state of Ruskin’s draft or fair copy. It is not expected in “Early Ruskin Manuscripts” that a reader would be able adequately to decipher an electronic image for reading purposes. (In any case, the technology for navigating through the images of printed books, exclusively developed by Lancaster for the “Modern Painters” edition, will not work applied to images of the more chaotic manuscripts.)

My present priority is to gain funding for the manuscript imaging, among other jobs. I am applying for a Scholarly Editions Grant from the NEH, so I need to get an idea of the cost of imaging the Beinecke manuscripts listed above, by whatever means you deem appropriate. If you could provide me with an estimate, I’d be very grateful. The deadline for the grant application is September 1. 

